
Town of Auburn 
Cemetery Trustees 

May 20, 2015 
  
Members Present:  David Jenkins, Don Dollard and Scott Norris 
  
Also Present:  Susan Jenkins and John and Anna Davis 
  
Note:  This meeting was commenced at the Longmeadow Cemetery and concluded at 
the town hall. 
  
David Jenkins and Don Dollard met at 5:30 p.m. at the Longmeadow Cemetery.  Scott 
Norris joined them at 6:00 p.m. 
  
Abbreviated Meeting 
  
The trustees met with Bo Cooper regarding the removal of 11 pine trees along the front 
edge of the cemetery.  The fee would be $1,500.   
  
The Trustees met with the Davis family to discuss a matter regarding the exact burial 
location for Mrs. Davis and identifying and confirming with them locations of all the lots in 
their four deeds.   
  
Don informed the Board he had contacted the Road Agent relative to 4 posts for anchoring 
future chain gates.  Mike Dross figured they could find something we could use possibly 
later in the year.  Also, he had no problem if we eventually plant maple trees at the Village 
Cemetery in the area between the wall and sidewalk.  Mike also had delivered a small 
load of loam to Longmeadow as Don had requested. 
  
The Trustees then went to the town hall to continue the meeting.   
  
Dave Jenkins made a motion to accept the proposal of Bo Cooper for the tree work at 
Longmeadow.  Don seconded the motion subject to the approval of the Town 
Administrator regarding any possible liability issues.  A vote was taken; all were in favor, 
the motion carried unanimously.  
Dave Jenkins and Scott Norris updated the cemetery records regarding the recent burials 
in the Longmeadow and Village Cemeteries.  They made entries into the card file and the 
cemetery plans. 
  
No date was set for the next meeting. 
  
Dave Jenkins moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:00 p.m.  Seconded by Scott 
Norris.  A vote was taken; all were in favor, the motion carried unanimously. 
 


